
Special Report 
 

Harold and Farhang will Always have Paris 
An Investigative Series on CoB Faculty Travel 

 
 
This is the installment in the Special Report series that so many of you have been begging 
for.  Finally, without futher delay, buckle up and get ready for some of the details about 
the now infamous AACSB trip to Paris in April of 2006.  We start with a few items of 
interest submitted by the CoB’s Associate Dean Farhang Niroomand. 
 

 
 
The screen above, taken from Niroomand’s Employee Travel Voucher, confirms that 
the trip took place and that Doty accompanied Niroomand. 
 

 
 
The next screen (see above) confirms that Niroomand enjoyed all that Paris had to offer 
in the way of food and lodging.  The food total came to more than $500, while lodging 
consumed another $1,054.  Nice. 
 
Of course, there’s the travel aspect of the travel voucher.  That total comes to more than 
$1,000 as well (see below). 
 

 



Let’s not forget, when Niroomand travels there are often limousines and ferries and other 
things that fall into the “Other Expenses” category.  On this occasion, those expenses 
totaled more than $212 (see below): 
 

 
 
Don’t forget that with AACSB meetings the registration fees will approach $1,000.  
Confirmation of that is provided with the form below; totals for the trip for Niroomand, 
without registration fees, follow. 
 

 
 



 

 
 

We also came across a breakdown of some of Niroomand’s “Other Expenses” on a 
separate page of Niroomand’s voucher information.  Those are provided below: 

 
 
Sometimes a peek at the Permission to Travel forms can be revealing.  So, we are 
providing some of the details on Niroomand’s in the space below. 
 



 

 
 
It looks from the insert above that the registration fee paid for Niroomand came to 
$1,135.  That’s more than we predicted.  Of course, as the screen below indicates, 
Niroomand’s travel partner (Doty) gave Niroomand permission to go to Paris and to take 
Doty with him (Niroomand). 
 



 
 
The memo below, from Dean Harold Doty to Provost Jay Grimes, is quite interesting.  In 
it, Doty tells Grimes that the CoB’s Directors of UG and G programs should really be 
going on this important trip, but that he (Doty) understands that budgets are tight and that 
he (Doty) would not want to place an undue burden on USM by asking for permission for 
them to go.  Of course, Doty didn’t actually care if they went, and he may not even have 
wanted the two of them to go along.  He just wanted to let Grimes think that not having 
these two Directors come along would hurt him (Doty) in some way.  Remember, Doty 
got into the management professions by majoring in psychology at Southwest Texas State 
University  This is an avenue he recommends to others.  He used a little psych 101 on 
Grimes.  Nice touch. 
 

 



 
 
The screen below indicates that Niroomand took a sizable advance with him to Paris. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


